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• New Board Roles and Responsibilities. The with the election of three new Board members, 

the following will be responsible for matters relating to:- 
 
Malcolm Flavel (1)  Chairman of the Board 
   (2)  Environment, Public & Government relations 
   (3)  Honorary Treasurer 
   (4)  Finance and Business opportunities 
 
Gordon Harrison (1)  Deputy Chairman 
   (2) Training & Development 
   (3)  Competition & By-Laws 
   (4)  Strategic plans, long & short range strategies 
 
Richard Braund (1)  SARA web site 
   (2)  SARA store & E-store sales  
   (3)  State Range maintenance 
   (4)  State Range Electronic Targets 
 
Les McKnight  (1)  State & Country range protection & development 
   (2)  Employment, job descriptions, KPIs & succession planning 
 
Paul Savage  (1)  Publicity & communications 
   (2)  SARA membership 
   (3)  Annual Members Forum 
 
Brad Semmler  (1)  Oversee Executive Officer replacement 
(Co-opted) 
 

 
 

 



 

 
• Australian F-Class Open Teams 

 
Our apologises for not reporting in the last newsletter that Adrian Conlon also represented 
Australia in the Rutland Cup matches - well done Adrian and sorry for the slip up. 
 

 
• Life Membership criteria. 

 
To assist the preparation of Life Membership submissions, the Board has formulated a set of 
criteria that they believe any application should be judged on. These can be found on the 
SARA web site here. 

 
• New firearm storage requirements. 

 

As many of our members will be aware, there are new requirements for gun safes. For those 
who had safes with walls only 1.6mm thick (the new thickness is 2mm for inside the house 
and 3mm if in a shed etc) but complying in all other details, you can apply to have your safe 
approved as a "prescribed safe". The police have issued an information brochure on this 
subject entitled "PRESCRIBED FIREARMS SAFES FOR EXISTING LICENSEES". The 
Statutory Declaration referred to can be found here. 
 
 

• Governor's Garden Party . 
 
The Governor of South Australia, His Excellency The Hon Hieu Van Le, annually hosts a 
Garden Party where he acknowledges the organisations that he is Patron of and thank them 
for the work that they do. This year our recently retired Chairman Reg Cunningham and the 
Executive Officer Paul Gale had the privilege of representing SARA. These are important 
networking events and we had the honour of speaking personally to the Governor. 
 

 
 

 

http://www.riflesa.asn.au/Documents/Life%20Membership%20Criteria.pdf
https://www.police.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0003/441336/Firearms-Information-Guide-PRESCRIBED-FIREARMS-SAFES-FOR-EXISTING-LICENSEES.pdf
https://www.police.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0005/454199/Licensee-Safe-Statutory-Declaration-individual-RF2152A.pdf


 

• Target Rifle magazine. 
 
A reminder that the NRAA magazine is available on-line. Click on the link to view the 
latest edition. 
 

Australian Target Rifle magazine 
 
 
 
 

on Behalf of the Board 
 
Paul Gale 
Executive Officer 
 
 
 
 
 

Associate Membership 
 

 
 

Join up someone today 

 

http://www.nraa.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2017/07/ATR-129.pdf
http://www.riflesa.asn.au/Documents/Assoc%20Membership%20Form.pdf

